[image: image1.jpg]%CLAIRE LILIENTHAL @

Weekly Bulletin




October 18, 2017
http://www.clairelilienthal.org


                                      Madison 750-8603   W. Scott 749-3516  
CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Week of October 16th
Sat., 10/21 – Scott Site Garden Day (
Week of October 30th 
Sat., 10/4 – Madison Site Garden Day (
MIDDLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS

Girls’ Basketball
Mon., 10/23 – CL vs. Carmichael @ SOMA REC 
Wed., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina, 3:45 pm
Fri., 10/27 – CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio, 3:30 pm
Boys’ Basketball

Mon., 10/23 – CL vs. Carmichael @ SOMA REC, 4:45 pm
Wed., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina, 4:45 pm

Fri., 10/27 -  CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio, 4:45 pm
Dear Lilienthal Families, 

   One of our core responsibilities as a school is the safety of your children.  At Lilienthal, we take that charge very seriously and have taken significant steps in the past few years to increase our efforts around student safety and emergency preparedness. 

   To start, we're lucky to have both our campuses in very safe neighborhoods.  Each location is relatively small for a school too, which makes it easy for our staff to recognize anyone on campus that might be a new face.  In recent years, we've upgraded both campuses with security cameras and have made access to the campus tighter for our visitors.  

   This year, Ms. Harmon and I are leading the staff in a number of emergency preparedness tasks this year.  Each campus has monthly fire drills and later this week we're having an earthquake drill.  We also have teams at both sites updating our emergency supply stock and making additions where needed.  We've also run our teachers through an emergency drill and are in talks about having a drill with the students as well. 

   As Ms. Harmon and I have planned for these tasks, we're always thinking of how parents can play a role in helping to make a potential emergency smooth and calm.  With 700 kids and two campuses, it's important that we develop protocols and have our entire community engaged in following those protocols.  

   The most important protocol for you, as a parent or caregiver, to understand and follow would be the reunification process after the event of an emergency.  At both campuses, our staff is prepared to care for your children for an extended school day and longer if needed.  If there were to be an emergency and you came to gather your children please follow the 
directions below to make things smooth and predictable for our staff, who will be charged with significant responsibility during this process. 

Madison Campus:
Reunification will happen at the back gate on Clay Street.  Parents will patiently wait outside the gate in a line.  The first person in line with give their name and information (it's helpful to have an ID or have your name on your students emergency card) to the teacher at reunification.  That teacher will radio our team at student supervision and you and your student can check out at that point.  All parents will be kept off campus during this process to make things more clear and predictable. 

Scott Campus:  
Reunification will happen at the small gate on North Point Street.  Again, parents will wait patiently outside the gate in a line and the first person in line will give their name and information to the teachers at the reunification table.  From there, the teachers at student supervision will be radioed and you and your student can check out.  As with the Madison Campus, all parents will be kept off campus to ensure that all processes are being followed by our team. 

   The most important thing you can do during this process is practice patience.  In the event of a real emergency, we'll need all the adults to be calm, compassionate, and patient with one another.  Our team of staff members here will be working extremely hard to keep your children safe and keep the processes we have in place smooth and calm for our children. 

   My hope is that we never have to use this process but I'm confident that if we do, we will make it a smooth one where you and your child can be safely reunited in a timely manner. 

Sincerely, 

Tyler Graff

Principal, Claire Lilienthal K-8
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Donations for North Bay Fire Victims(
 Thank you to those who have donated to the fire victims.  We will be collecting the following items through this Friday, October 20th:

· adult and children diapers - all sizes

· adult and children clothing (clean and gently 
used or new; especially ones that fit all sizes – 
leggings, shorts, sweatshirts; new underwear and new socks)

· toiletries (new and unopened; bar soap, toothpaste, toothbrush, dental floss, shampoo, any small daily hygiene items)

· toilet paper

· blankets (clean and gently used or new) and new pillows

· towels (clean and gently used or new)

Please drop off these items in the labeled boxes located in front of the Madison or Scott campus office.  Questions? Contact Linnea Hur at linneahur@gmail.com.

Howlin' Moon 5k/1k Fun Run - Sunday, October 29

There's only TEN DAYS left to register online!  Please visit clairelilienthal.org/howlin-moon-run and click "register" today.  Even if running a 5k isn't your thing, please join us for the 1k "Fun Run/Walk" and join your school community in this wonderful annual event.  You don't want to miss it!  Questions?  See our detailed FAQ page >, or email Mike Zwibelman at mzwibelman@gmail.com.
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~News from the Outdoor Classroom
   The Scott campus garden is beginning exciting renovations! Projects slated for this year include installing new pavers in the seating area, new seating, creating a peace path, 4 more raised beds, planting new perennials and trees.  With these additions, our children will have an improved learning environment. 

We can't do this without you! Volunteers needed to help with tasks of all levels - from planting and weeding to excavating material in preparation or the pavers. We especially need 2 pickup truck owners to haul away debris to Recology. Please sign up to help HERE!
Coffee, bagels and hot dogs will be provided. Bring the 
whole family and join us at the Scott Community Garden Work Day on Saturday, October 21 anytime between 10am - 3pm. 

Questions? Contact Ms. Kerri at clscott@educationoutside.org.

CL WOLVES flannel pajama pants!  There are only 2 more weeks to preorder these cozy PJ pants to help raise money for the 8th grade graduating class of 2018!!! It is CL tradition for the 8th graders to raise money to pay for their graduation, and this year we are selling navy and white plaid CL WOLVES flannel pajama pants. They come in youth and adult sizes and are $25 each. Great for 
the whole family and for holiday and teacher 
gifts too! For an order form, click here for a sharable form if you are on a computer or here to view a flyer if you are on your phone. Forms can be returned to the Scott or 
Madison campus offices, or emailed to 
mswagel@gmail.com. Pajamas will be delivered to your child's classroom.

   For sizing questions, or if you cannot access the order forms, please email Mindy at mswagel@gmail.com. Thank you for your support! 

Annual Fund Update

Only 16 more days left to donate! Thank you to all the families that have contributed to the Annual Fund Drive so far! Currently, we are at 28% school participation in the Annual Fund Drive. We are making progress, but still need your help to meet our fundraising goal of 80% participation. The drive ends November 3rd so donate today!

· Return donation envelope with a check or credit card information.

· Donate online here >.
· Check with your employer to see if they will match your donation. CLPTA (Tax ID 0094-2954256) is a 501 (c) (3) organization.

Classroom competition results through 10/14:

· 1st Place: Ms. Eller (4th) 58%

· 2nd Place: Mr. Simpson (K) 57%

· 3rd Place: Ms. Moore (2nd) 50%

· 4th Place: Ms. Lim (2nd) 44%

Not far behind are Ms. Rogers (K), Ms. Yun (4th/5th) and Ms. Lee (3rd). Way to go!

All K-5 classes that achieve 85% participation rate will win a pizza party and Grades 6-8 with 85% participation rate will receive a homework pass! Questions: Email clpta.annualfund@gmail.com
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Halloween @ 
Madison Campus

   The Madison Campus costume parade is on Tuesday, October 31, between 9:00am-9:30am and everyone is invited! Thank you to our organizers, Ms. Shushtar and parent volunteers for making this a special day for all kids. 
Scott Campus

This year, student council will sponsor a Halloween Fashion Show. This will be the only 3 - 8 Halloween event during the day. Following is the general information; activity logistics will follow shortly. Thanks!
When: October 31st, 1:00 pm

Where:  Scott Campus Yard

Parents welcome.
3-5 students will bring costumes to school and change when directed to by their teacher.  No weapons of any type are allowed.

6-8 students must come to school in their costumes and must be able to learn in them; no students will be able to change before or after the fashion show.  Masks may not be worn to school; they are to be put on for the fashion show only. No weapons of any type are allowed.

